# 江苏省南菁高级中学

# 2018—2019 学年第一学期阶段考试高一英语试卷

- 1. 考试前请把密封线的信息填写清楚。
- 2. 试卷分第 | 卷 (选择题) 和第 | | 卷 (非选择题) 两部分。共 150 分。考试时间为 120 分钟。
- 3. 答案一律填写在答题卡上,请正确作答,勿超出密封线。考试结束时,只需交答题纸。

第1卷(选择题 共95分)

第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分20分)

第一节(共5小题:每小题1分,满分5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What will the woman do first?
- A. Help the man.
- B. Finish her homework.
- C. Watch a program.
- 2. What is the woman looking for?
- A. A bank. B. A museum. C. A park.
- 3. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
- A. Money. B. A wallet. C. A credit card
- 4. How old is the man now?
- A. 10. B. 16. C. 22.
- 5. What do the speakers both dislike?

A. The music. B. The dancing. C. The costumes.

### 第二节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Whose birthday is it today?

A. Jenny's. B. Jim's. C. Bob's. 7. What time is it probably now? A. About 3:00 pm. B. About 3:20pm. C. About 3:30pm. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。 8. What does the man want to be in the future? A. A lawyer. B. A teacher. C. A businessman. 9. What do we know about the man? A. He's a middle school student. B. He's now studying business. C. He's a man of wide interests. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. Where does the woman plan to go? B. England. C. Austria. A. Italy. 11. How much did the man pay for his walking shoes? A. 20 pounds. B. 48 pounds. C. 68 pounds. 12. What does the man advise the woman to take? A. A jacket and a sweater. B. Sunglasses and gloves. C. A hat and some T-shirts. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

C. Six weeks.

C. By train.

C. The zoo.

15. Which of the following were the man's parents unhappy about?

13. How long did the man stay in the US?

14. How did the man travel around the US?

B. By bus.

B. Four weeks.

A. Three weeks.

A. The Disneyland price\_s.

B. The small town restaurants.

C. The flight over the Grand Canyon.

16. What does the man like best about San Francisco?

B. The bridge.

A. By car.

A. The cafes.

听第 10 段材料,回答	第 17 至 20 题。		
17. Who is Suzie Wilson	n?		
A. Jacquie's fan.	B. Jacquie's daughter.	C. Jacquie's publishe	r.
18. What is the size of e	each participant's work?		
A. 400 centimetres squ	ıare.		
B. 260 centimetres squ	iare.		
C. 139 centimetres squ	iare.		
19. What is the second 1	prize?		
A. Having a meal with	Jacquie.		
B. Seeing the design o	n the book cover.		
C. Receiving a copy of	f the book signed by Jacq	uie.	
20. When is the deadlin	e of the competition?		
A. April 30 <sup>th</sup> . B. May	y 28 <sup>th</sup> . C. June 10 <sup>th</sup> .		
第二部分 英语知识	えまり (共两节, 満分	45 分):	
第一节:单项填空	(共15小题;每小匙	<b>厦1分,满分 15 分)</b>	
从A、B、C、D四个选	项中,选出可以填入空	白处的最佳选项。	
21. To my, h	is behavior is	out of control.	
A. satisfaction; anyho	ow	B. amazement; someho	w
C. disappointment; so	omewhat	D. regret; anyway	
22. It took	_ building supplies to con	nstruct these energy savir	ng houses. It took brains, too.
A. other than	B. more than	C. rather than	D. less than
23. — We'll visit the Yu	ıshanhu Park	there is a heavy rain ton	norrow.
— OK! Flying kites	on the grassland must be	e great fun.	
A. unless	B. since	C. until	D. if
24Did you th	ne concert yesterday even	ing?	
Sorry, I didn't hav	e enough time. I really re	gret my homewo	ork earlier.
A. attend; not to find	ish	B. join; not finishing	
C. take part in; havi	ng not finished	D. attend; not having fi	nished
25. As a secretary, Mr L	i always keeps the mana	ager of what's going	ng on at home and abroad, so he

deserves				
A. to be informed	, to be praised	B. informing, prai	sing	
C. informed, prais	sed	D. informed, prais	ing	
26Hey, look where	you are going?			
Oh, I'm terribly	sorry			
A. I'm not noticin	g	B. I wasn't noticin	g	
C. I haven't notice	ed	D. I don't notice		
27What did the yo	ung man come to your con	npany for?		
He wanted a jo	b, could help him s	upport his family.		
A. what	B. one	C. that	D. one that	
28. Apple announ	ced the latest version	(版本) of its mo	bile operating sy	stem at its 2018
Worldwide Develo	opers Conference (WW	VDC) event in Sa	an Francisco,	runs on Apple
portable devices lil	ke the iPhone, iPad, iPo	d touch and Apple	e Watch.	
A. where	B. when	C. which	D. who	)
29. He is the person	n, I believe, has	s the ability to do	this challenging j	ob.
A. who	B. whom	C. him	D. which	
30. He insisted tha	t heright, and	so he insisted that	at his plan	carried out at
once.				
A. was; be	B. be; would be	e C. was; was	D. be; shou	ld be
31. Normally, a fores	t fire and the damage	causes can be ver	ry extensive, especi	ally when you
consider the financial	and physical losses.			
A. that	B. which	C. one	D. it	
32. Every minute a	nd every second should	be made full	of the	coming exam.
A. use; to prepare	for	B. use; to prepare		
C use; preparing	g for	D. used; being pre	pared for	
33. It is reported that	he has been wild	animals for 10 years	<b>5.</b>	
A. devoting to stu	dying	B. devoted to study	y	
C. devoted to stud	lying	D. devoted himself	f to studying	
"34. During the holida	y I bought a CD player,	was rather reaso	onable.	
A. its price	B. of which price	C. the pr	rices of which	D. whose price

35. --- What do you want to do next? We have half an hour before the football match.

--- \_\_\_\_\_. Whatever you want to do is fine with me.

A. It just depends B. Glad to hear that C. It's up to you D. All right 第二节: 完形填空 (共 20 小题; 每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

请认真阅读下面短文,从各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

She had asked the government for 41 to move the books to a 42 place, but they refused. So Alia took matters into her own hands. 43 , she brought books home every night, 44 her car late after work. Her friends came to 45 her when the war broke out. Anis who owned a restaurant 46 to hide some books. All through the 47 , Alia, Anis, his brothers and neighbours took the books from the library, 48 them over the seven-foot wall and 49 them in the restaurant. The books stayed hidden as the war 50 . Then nine days laters, a fire burned the 51 to the ground.

One day, the bombing stopped and the 52 left. But the war was not over yet. Alia knew that if the books were to be safe, they must be 53 again while the city was 54. So she hired a truck to bring all the books to the houses of friends in the suburbs(% $\boxtimes$ ). Now Alia waited for the war to end and 55 peace and a new library.

36. A. meeting	B. working	C. personal	D. relaxing
37. A. raised	B. handled	C. reported	D. discussed
38. A. worried	B. angry	C. doubtful	D. curious
39. A. practical	B. precious	C. important	D. expensive
40. A. then	B. still	C. even	D. rather
41. A. approval	B. confirmation	C. explanation	D. information
42. A. large	B. public	C. distant	D. safe
43. A. Fortunately	B. Surprisingly	C. Seriously	D. Secretly
44. A. starting	B. parking	C. filling	D. testing
45. A. stop	B. help	C. warn	D. rescue

46. A. intended	B. pretended	C. happened	D. agreed
47. A. war	B. night	C. building	D. way
48. A. put	B. opened	C. passed	D. threw
49. A. hid	B. exchanged	C. burnt	D. distributed
50. A. approached	B. erupted	C. continued	D. end-ed
51. A. restaurant	B. library	C. city	D. wall
52. A. neighbours	B. soldiers	C. friends	D. customers
53. A. sold	B. read	C. saved	D. moved
54. A. occupied	B. bombed	C. quiet	D. busy
55. A. dreamed of	B. believed in	C. cared about	D. looked for
**	/ II 4 = 1 BT	// <b>&gt;#</b> // <b>a</b> o // >	

第三部分 阅读理解 (共 15 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

A

My father was, I am sure, intended by nature to be a cheerful, kindly man. Until he was thirty-four years old he worked as a farm-hand for a man named Thomas Butterworth whose place lay near the town of Biddable, Ohio. He had then a horse of his own and on Saturday evenings drove into town to spend a few hours in social intercourse with other farm-hands... In town he drank several glasses of beer and stood about in Ben Head's saloon--crowded on Saturday evenings with visiting farm-hands. Songs were sung and glasses thumped on the bar. At ten o'clock my father drove home along a lonely country road, made his horse comfortable for the night and himself went to bed, quite happy in his position in life. He had at that time no notion of trying to rise in the world. It was in the spring of his thirty-fifth year that father married my mother, then a country schoolteacher, and in the following spring I came wriggling and crying into the world. Something happened to the two people. They became ambitious(野心勃勃的). The American passion for getting up in the world took charge of them.

It may have been that mother was responsible. Being a schoolteacher of course she read books and magazines. She had, I suppose, read of how <u>Garfield, Lincoln, and other Americans</u> rose from poverty to fame and greatness and as I lay beside her--in the days of her lying-in--she may have dreamed that I would some day rule men and cities. At any rate she advised father to give up his place as a farm-hand, sell his horse and start an independent enterprise(企业) of his own. She was a tall silent woman with a long nose and troubled grey eyes. For herself she wanted nothing. For father and myself she was incurably ambitious. And she was right.

- 56. Which of the following is NOT true according to story?
  - A. The writer's father had been more cheerful before he got married.
  - B. The writer's father rode his horse to town and had some fun at weekends
  - C. The writer's mother was quiet but took great responsibilities for the family
  - D. The writer's mother urged his father to turn some other occupation rather than farmer
- 57. The underlined people in the last paragraph most probably represented \_\_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. successful people B. cartoon characters C. movie stars D. rich people
- 58. We may know that the writer's mother \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. had a pretty face and was a bit lazy
  - B. couldn't stand poverty and dreamed about seeking after a great fortune
  - C. had mercy on her husband and worked very hard
  - D. had a dream that her husband and her son would be something
- 59. What is the most suitable title for this story?
  - A. The Romance of My Parents
- B. Turning-point of Our Life
- C. My Mother Made My Father a Man
- D. Ambitious American Parents

В

One morning, Ann's neighbor Tracy found a lost dog wandering around the local elementary school. She asked Ann if she could keep an eye on the dog. Ann said that she could watch it only for the day.

Tracy took photos of the dog and printed off 400 FOUND fliers(传单), and put them in mailboxes. Meanwhile, Ann went to the dollar store and bought some pet supplies, warning her two sons not to fall in love with the dog. At the time, Ann's son Thomas was 10years old, and Jack, who was recovering from a heart operation, was 21years old.

Four days later Ann was still looking after the dog, whom they had started to call Riley. When she arrived home from work, the dog threw itself against the screen door and barked madly at her. As soon as she opened the door, Riley dashed into the boys' room where Ann found Jack suffering from a heart attack. Riley ran over to Jack, but as soon as Ann bent over to help him the dog went si\_lent.

"If it hadn't come to get me, the doctor said Jack would have died," Ann reported to a local newspaper. At this point, no one had called to claim the dog, so Ann decided to keep it.

The next morning Tracy got a call. A man named Peter recognized his lost dog and called the number on the flier. Tracy started crying, and told him, "That dog saved my friend's son."

Peter drove to Ann's house to pick up his dog, and saw Thomas and Jack crying in the window. After a few moments Peter said, "Maybe Odie was supposed to find you, maybe you should keep it."

60. What did Tracy do after finding the dog?

A. She looked for its owner B. She gave it to Ann as a gift.

C. She sold it to the dollar store. D. She bought some food for it.

61. How did the dog help save Jack?

A. By breaking the door for Ann.

B. By leading Ann to Jack's room.

C. By dragging Jack out of the room.

D. By attending Jack when Ann was out.

62. What was Ann's attitude to the dog according to Paragraph 4?

A. Pitiful B. Doubtful C. Tolerant D. Grateful

63. For what purpose did Peter call Tracy?

A. To help her friend's son.

B. To interview Tracy

C. To take back his dog.

D. To return the flier to her.

64. What can we infer about the dog from the last paragraph?

A. It would be given to Odie. B. It would be kept by Ann' family.

C. It would be returned to Peter. D. It would be taken away by Tracy.

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

How fit are your teeth? Are you lazy about brushing them? Never fear: An inventor is on the case. An electric toothbrush senses how long and how well you brush, and it lets you track your performance on your phone.

The Kolibree toothbrush was exhibited at the International Consumer Electronics Show in Las Vegas this week. It senses how it is moved and can send the information to an Android phone or iPhone via a Bluetooth wireless connection.

The toothbrush will be able to teach you to brush right (don't forget the insides of the teeth!) and make sure you're brushing long enough. "It's kind of like having a dentist actually watch your brushing on a day-to-day basis," says Thomas Serval, the French inventor.

The toothbrush will also be able to talk to other applications on your phone, so developers could, for instance, create a game controlled by your toothbrush. You could score points for beating monsters among your teeth. "We try to make it smart but also fun." Several says.

Serval says he was inspired by his experience as a father. He would come home from work and ask his

kids if they had brushed their teeth. They said "yes," but Serval would find their toothbrush heads dry. He decided he needed a brush that really told him how well his children brushed.

The company says the Kolibree will go on sale this summer, from 99 to 199, developing on features. The US is the first target market.

Serval says that one day, it'll be possible to replace the brush on the handle with a brushing unit that also has a camera. The camera can even examine holes in your teeth while you brush.

- 65. Which is one of the feature of the Kolibree toothbrush?
  - A. It can sense how users brush their teeth.
- B. It can track users' school performance.
- C. It can detect users' fear of seeing a dentist.
- D. It can help users find their phones.
- 66. What can we learn from Serval's words in Paragraph 3?
  - A. You will find it enjoyable to see a dentist.
  - B. You should see your dentist on a day-to-day basis.
  - C. You can brush with the Kolibree as if guided by a dentist.
  - D. You'd like a dentist to watch you brush your teeth every day.
- 67. Which of the following might make the Kolibree toothbrush fun?
  - A. It can be used to update mobile phones.
- B. It can be used to play mobile phone games
- C. It can send messages to other users
- D. It can talk to its developers.

- 68. What is Paragraph 5mainly about?
- A. How Serval found out his kids lied to him.
- B. Why Serval thought brushing teeth was

- necessary.
  - C. How Serval taught his kids to brush their teeth.
- D. What inspired Serval to invent the

- tooth brush
- 69. What can we infer about Serval's children?
  - A. They were unwilling to brush their teeth
  - B. They often failed to clean their toothbrushes.
  - C. They preferred to use a toothbrush with a dry head.
  - D. They liked brushing their teeth after Serval came home.
- 70. What can we learn about the future development of the Kolibree?
  - A. The brush handle will be removed.
- B. A mobile phone will be built into it.
- C. It will be used to fill holes in teeth
- D. It will be able to check users' teeth.

### 第Ⅱ卷(选择题 共55分)

#### 第一部分 任务型阅读(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

请认真阅读下列短文,并根据所读内容在文章后表格中的空格里填入最恰当的单词。注意:每个空格只填1个单词。

#### Things adults should learn from kids

Children can teach adults a lot. In other words, there are many things adults can learn from children. For example, kids tend to show love. Every action they do for parents, friends, pets, and people they like, is filled with love. They don't think twice before loving, and they just love. So adults can learn this: the best way to receive love is to first give it. Unfortunately, most of us have developed the habit of questioning everything. We often try too hard with love, and associate it with weakness. Actually, the only way to experience love is to have minimal expectations, and love your dear ones unconditionally.

Kids never hide emotions. They cry when they hurt themselves, and express displeasure when things don't go their way. On the contrary, we adults always try to hide our feelings, and never express ourselves sincerely. We often feel happy for others "with negative thoughts in our hearts. Crying or expressing oneself is what normal people do. Never hold back tears or happiness. If you want to cry, cry your eyes out, and if you are happy or pleased about something, don't be afraid to show or share it.

Kids are curious little beings, who always try to understand their surroundings by completely involving themselves in every task they undertake. They have a huge appetite for knowledge, and ask lots of questions every day. This curious nature guides their life, and often leads them to simple yet brilliant discoveries. Are adults as curious as kids? Well., most of us aren't. Also, they no longer have the thirst for knowledge, and don't even ask questions if they don't understand something. Adults often forget that it isn't talent or skill but our curiosity and a huge appetite for knowledge that makes us worthy.

Kids live in the present, and give 100% to any task they are doing. They never worry about the future, and since they are so busy enjoying their present, life is great today. However, with a job, money, and relationships, it does get hard for an adult to enjoy life. The best thing to do here is to change oneself, and if that isn't possible, we can live like a child. Just don't bother about the future, because it isn't in your control. The only thing you can control is your present, so work hard toward it.

As kids treat everyone equally, they make friends soon and also play a lot with them. Through playing, they make a lot of astonishing discoveries about their friends and surroundings. They also learn a lot about life, because they are out in the open and are playing with all their hearts. So how long has it been

since you played outdoors for fun as an adult? Not some serious sporting event or activity, just kicking a ball, running in the park, or any other silly game! Playing doesn't mean that you have to achieve a purpose. Sometimes, it is healthy to just have some fun.

Paragraph outlines	Main points				
	Adults should learn to give love first instead of 71love.				
Show love.	• In order to experience love, adults should 72 less and love				
	others unconditionally.				
	Children aren't afraid to display their emotions while adults always				
Never hide emotions.	• 73 to express themselves sincerely.				
Never filde emotions.	• It's normal to express oneself, so try to show or share your emotions,				
	74 you are happy or sad.				
	Kids are curious and are 75 for knowledge, so they ask				
	questions every day.				
Be curious.	Most adults don't ask questions even if they feel 76 about				
Be curious.	something.				
	• Actually, our worth 77 on our curiosity and desire for				
	knowledge.				
	• Kids live in the present happily, while adults have 78 in				
Live in the present	enjoying life with many things to consider.				
Live in the present.	• Change yourself, or enjoy your present without worrying about the				
	future that can't be 79				
Play more.	Children 80 and learn a lot through playing.				
Flay more.	Adults should also play outdoors for fun just like kids.				

# 第二部分 单词拼写(共 10 小题; 每小题 1 分, 满分 10 分)

81.My classmate Jenny is	fond of l	and sometimes writes for newspap	pers and magazines.
82.On being	(赞同、批准) by	the committee, all my plan will be	e carried out.
83. Because of his d	to his work,	he spent little time with his family	у.
84. Though he was born ar	nd brought up in Au	ustralia, he can speak f	Chinese.
85(体验) a diff	ferent culture can e	nrich our knowledge and broaden	our view.
86. They don't d	to know the truth l	because they don't trust me.	

37. You are back early! We thought you weren't s to come home until tomorrow.
38. Can you (解释) to me now why the house was a mess?
39. What do you think is the biggest cause of (争吵、争论) between parents and teenager
00. You are a person from whom we could expect good d (决定)
第三部分:短文填空(共 10 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 10 分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

We think that life in Chinese high school is an adventure in which we have to survive mountains of homework and exams. Yet would it be <u>91</u> (surprise) if I tell you that high school life in the US is almost as stressful and demanding as it is in China?

In US high school, everything 92 (record) and graded, including your grades on quizzes, tests and final examinations. Failing 93 (turn) in your homework on time will directly affect your grade for a certain course. Perhaps contrary to 94 we used to think of the US high school students, they pay great attention to their 95 (academy) performance to try to get into a key university. 96, they'll be disappointed after graduation from high school.

Like university students, US high school students have the <u>97</u> (free) to choose the courses that most interest <u>98</u> (they). Even a ninth-grader can sit <u>99</u> the same classroom as 12th-graders. But this also means he or she has to work very hard, because the teacher will not treat him or her differently just because he or she is a few years <u>100</u> (young).

### 第四部分 书面表达 (满分 25 分)

每年高考后, 高考状元被热炒,他们被各种采访和社会活动所包围。对此现象,有些人表示支持,有些人表示反对。请你结合下表,围绕 "Should we give attention to top-rated college entrance exam takers?" 这一话题写一篇英语短文来介绍这一现象,并给出自己的看法。

支持者认为	●可以促进社会对教育的重视
	●可以为广大学子树立良好的榜样
反对者认为	●过分的关注对状元本人有害
	●高分不₌一定高能
你的观点	

### 要求:

- 1. 短文须简述以上现象以及表格中的内容,可根据要点适当增加细节,以使短文连贯。
- 2.词数: 150 左右。

# 江苏省南菁高级中学

# 2018—2019 学年第一学期阶段考试高一英语答案

听力: 1-5 CABBA 6-10 BAACC 11-15 BCCBA 16-20 CBBCA

单选: 21-25 CBADD, 26-30 BDCAA 31-35 DACDC

完形: 35-40 ADABC 41-45 ADDCB 46-50 DBCAC 51-55 BBDCA

阅读理解: AADB, ABDCB, ACBDAD

### 任务型阅读:

71. receiving 72.expect 73. refuse 74.whether 75. eager/dying/thirsty

76. confused/ puzzled 77. depends 78. difficulty/ trouble/ problems 79. controlled 80.discover

### 单词拼写

81. literature 82. approved 83. devotion 84. fluent 85. Experiencing 86. deserve

87. supposed 88. explain 89. arguments 90.decisions

#### 短文填空

91. surprising 92. is recorded 93. to turn 94. what 95. academic 96. Otherwise

97. freedom 98. them 99. in 100. Younger

#### 书面表达

Every year after the college entrance exam, the top-rated exam takers will attract wide attention from all over the country. They accept various interviews, take part in different social activities and receive quite a lot of prize money as well.

Some people say "yes" to this phenomenon. They think, for one thing, it can make more people care about education; for another, those top students can and do set good examples to the rest of the students.

However, others hold opposite opinions about this. They believe that giving too much attention to those top winners can do more harm than good to them. Meanwhile, high marks don't necessarily mean strong ability.

In my opinion, it's all right to give proper attention to those top winners. But we shouldn't pay too much attention to them. After all, exams and marks aren't everything.